



NEWSLETTER

Proudly serving the Huntsville community at the Captain Trey Wilbourn Model Airplane Field.

SINCE 1936 ... an AIMA AWAI'U OF EXCERNICE CIUD:

P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL 35804 November 2018

Offic	core
Offic	LEIS
President	
Bob Templeton	256-479-7378
Vice-President	
Al Blair	269-277-0879
Secretary	
Wade Sims	205-310-4846
Treasurer	
John Tubb	401-450-9669
Newsletter Editor	

Board of Directors (TBD)

Committee Chairmen		
Field		
Clint Bestor	besthome@pe	
	oplepc.com	
Programs		
Al Blair	269-277-0879	
Publicity		
Bob Templeton	256-533-3316	
Safety		
Al Blair	269-277-0879	
Web Editor		
Bob Templeton	256-479-7378	

Flight Instructors

John Pieczynski By Appt 256-651-6487

John Tubb By Appt 401-450-9669

President's Message

The Toys for Tots event is coming up on Saturday, November 17. Al Blair is the CD for this event. Please contact him to help with the event. The event flyer is attached to this newsletter. This is a great cause and all proceeds go directly to Toys for Tots. Please plan to stop by and donate a toy and do some flying or visit with us.

Election for Board of Directors for 2019 will be held at the November 20, club meeting. Online voting is open until the club meeting. Online voting can be accessed here:

http://rocketcityrc.com/member-area/voting/

You can also vote by using the ballot below. Paper ballots must be returned to either the PO Box (WITH YOUR NAME) or delivered inperson at the club meeting on Nov, 20.

The next club meeting is Tuesday November 20 at 6pm.

Fly well, fly safe!! Bob Templeton President - RCRC



RCRC Newsletter Page 2

Club Meeting Minutes from October 16, 2018

Meeting called to order at 1803. Quorum was present

Old Business

- Treasurer's report was given by John Tubb. Passed.
- Safety report was given by Al Blair. No incidents were reported. Passed.
- Newsletter content and previous meeting minutes approved. Passed.
- Board member position that need to be filled the next election were discussed. The following positions must be filled this election cycle.
 - Treasurer
 - Secretary
 - Newsletter Editor
- Bob Templeton will look into obtaining parts for the soda machine. 3D printed replacements parts are not feasible for the broken parts.
- Bob Templeton will look at upgrading the simulator computer.

New Business

- Rescue Cart batteries require replacement. Purchase approved by membership quorum. Al Blair and Jack Volmer will work this issue.
- Art Asland picture approved for memorial wall passed by membership quorum.
- Toys for Tots event coming up November 17. Event was generally discussed.

Meeting adjourned at 1823

A Board of Directors meeting was not held for November 2018



2019 Board of Directors Election

You can vote using the ballot below or online at our web site: http://rocketcityrc.com/member-area/voting/

Paper ballots must be returned to the PO Box address by Nov 20, 2018 or <u>in person</u> at the Nov 20, 2018 club meeting. If you are mailing-in your ballot to the PO Box, you must have your name on the ballot or the vote will be discarded.



2019 Board of Directors Election Ballot

Please circle desired candidate

Board Position	Candidate	Write-In
President	Bob Templeton	
Vice President	Al Blair	
Treasurer	Gene Hauck	
Secretary	Jonathan Wimsatt	
Newsletter		



RCRC - 2019 Election P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL 35804





Fun Fly games are planned with Marine Corps-Themed Prizes



All aircraft types are welcome!





Landing fee: \$20 or toy donation of same value Lunch will be provided November 17th, 2018 9am-3pm

Information is available at:

http://RocketCityRC.com http://Facebook.com/RocketCityRC

Contest Director:

Al Blair - alkainblair99@yahoo.com (269) 277-0879

Location:

Capt. Trey Wilbourn Field, Huntsville, AL GPS Location: 34.685171, -86.592244

Directions:

From the west at I-65/I-565 intersection, take I- 565 East, then Memorial Parkway South, then exit right on Airport Road, then left on Leeman Ferry Way SW

